

Message from the Principal

I would like to THANK Home & School and all the parent volunteers who assisted with the Terry Fox Run & Corn Roast Day. As a community, we raised over \$5,000!

Thank you for your continued support and generosity!!!

On October 13, the Progress Report will be posted on the Mozaik Portal.

Governing Board Members of 2023 -2024

Parents - Voting members

Denise Karelis Anna Bocchino Geneviève Grainger Philippe Leone Elmo Reda Steve Samanez

Substitute Parents: Non-Voting Members
Lia Maggiorino
Paloma Nadeau

Should you have any questions or concerns, please communicate with the Principal by email at

mrioux@swlauriersb.qc.ca

Governing Board Meetings @ 7 p.m.

Tuesday, October 24, 2023 in person Tuesday, November 28, 2023 in person Tuesday, December 19, 2023 in person Tuesday, January 23, 2024 on zoom Tuesday, February 20, 2024 on zoom Tuesday, March 26, 2024 on zoom Tuesday, April 23, 2024 in person Thursday, May 23, 2024 in person Thursday, June 13, 2024 in person

DATES TO REMEMBER

Oct. 4: Picture Day

ಿ 🧐

Oct. 5: Verger de la magie de la pomme – K4 Field Trip

Oct. 6: Verger Labonté – Cycle 1 Field Trip

Oct. 9: Holiday - Thankigiving

Oct. 13: Progress Report available on Mozaik

Oct. 13: Pedagogical Day

Oct. 16: École de la vue-Preschool K4 & K5

Oct. 16: Home & School Association meeting

207

Oct. 17: Award Assembly

Oct. 24: Governing Board Meeting 27 7Pm

Oct. 24: Laval Junior Academy Open House

Oct. 27: Arbraska Field Trip - Cycle 3

Oct. 31: Halloween Festivities

Home & School - Executive Team

Lucy Pereira – President
Karine Lasanté – Vice President
Anna Bocchino – Secretary
Lina D'Onofrio - Treasurer
Tanya Minchella – Volunteer Coordinator

Home & School email: jvhspresident@gmail.com

Want to volunteer, please contact:

t_minchella@hotmail.com

Any e-transfers should be done through: jvhsfinance@gmail.com

Home & School Meetings @ 7 p.m.

Monday, October 16, 2023 Monday, November 13, 2023 Monday, December 11, 2023 Monday, January 15, 2024 Monday, February 12, 2024 Monday, March 11, 2024 Monday, April 8, 2024 Monday, May 13, 2024







Proper Use of Drop-Off Areas

It's important to be familiar with the location of your school's dropoff areas and where they are located in relation to designated entrances and exits. If the drop-off area is occupied, wait for a space to become available instead of double parking or parking in an unauthorized spot to drop off your child.

A new sign has been placed on rue de Lourdes along the side of the preschool yard fence to indicate where you can now park for 15 minutes to drop off your child to school, (see picture). Kindly respect the signage and designated areas where you can park your car.

The front of the school is a designated BUS Zone for the school busses. There is no parking in the BUS Zone.

We thank you for your ongoing cooperation.

SCHOOL PICTURES



Please take note that school photos will be taken on October 4, 2023. All students must be in dress code. The photographer advises that students should NOT accessorize with any shade of green, as it will interfere with the backdrop.



On October 31, 2023, students may come to school dressed in their costume. Kindly note that any accessories, costume masks or weapons are not permitted.

The Halloween festivities will take place within each homeroom. Once again, we will have our Haunted House walk-through.

There will be Halloween treats for all! Please note that due to food allergies and restrictions we will not accept any treats or treat bags. Any brought to school will be returned home with your child.

This year for Halloween, all teachers and students will be participating in a Decorating Door Contest. The best decorated classroom door will receive a special treat. Good luck to all!



SCHOOL FEES

The school fee invoice is now available on the Mozaik Parent Portail.

Payment is due November 1, 2023

Payments may be made online. Refer to the online payment procedure below. Payment may also be made by credit card by calling the school secretary at (450) 680-3050 ext. 7815.

<u>Procedures on How to Make Online Payments</u>

- Your invoice and statement of account will include an individual reference number just under the summary of amounts to pay.
- The reference number consists of 19 numeric and alphanumeric digits beginning with the letters **ES**.
- Each parent will be given a unique reference number and *must* use this number when paying online in order to have the payment applied correctly.
- Receipts and government tax slips, such as relevé 24, arts or fitness receipts, will be issued to the individual who makes the payment.
- When you log on your bank's online payment feature, you will need to add *Sir-Wilfrid-Laurier School Board Schools/Student Fees* as a payee.
- When setting up your payee, you will enter your unique reference number starting with the letters **ES**.
- Do not enter any spaces.
- Reference numbers are different for each child. Parents must make separate payments for each individual child.
- Please note that it will take 3 to 5 business days for payments to be processed through your bank.

DISMISSALS

All absences, late arrivals or early dismissals, parents are required to notify the school through the Mozaik Parent Portal.

Any early dismissals, parents are also required to advise the teacher.

We thank you for your continued collaboration.



HOME & SCHOOL CORNER



Happening Now....

Chocolate Fundraiser: Thank you to all participating families and donors. The chocolate fundraiser is ongoing and so far, 142 boxes have been sold. The **last day for ordering boxes is Friday, October 13th**.

Halloween: We are now in the process of planning our Halloween festivities. Kids will be encouraged to dress up and take a walk-through the haunted house on Tuesday, October 31st. As well, they will be provided with treat bags.

Coming soon...

Shout Outs!!

Thank you to **Lina and Sandra** for their never-ending efforts with the chocolate fundraiser.

Thank you to **Stefany Barrata** in organizing our annual Terry Fox run/corn roast. This year was especially different in that we came together with 3 other neighboring schools. Thank you to all our parent volunteers who gave their time to ensure the safety of our children.

Thank you to **Stefany Barrata & Vanessa Viscosi** and **all our parent volunteers** who helped out at this year's BBQ/movie night. It was a great evening enjoyed by all. A portion of the funds raised will be put towards supporting ECAs throughout the school year.

Not too late to join!

Home and School are still accepting members. If you are interested, please complete the membership form and send payment via e-transfer to jvhsfinance@gmail.com.

If you are interested in volunteering at our school, please make sure to fill out a "DECLARATION CONCERNING A JUDICIAL RECORD" which can be found on the school website under Home and School.

H&S Meeting dates for the year (in person)

Monday, October 16th
Monday, November 13th
Monday, December 11th
Monday, January 15th
Monday, February 12th
Monday, March 11th
Monday, April 8th
Monday, May 13th (AGM)
June - TBD - end of year dinner

For more information about home and school, feel free to send a message to jvhspresident@gmail.com